

मॉडल पेपर-1

प्रश्न-पत्र/Question Paper

विषय- भाषा (विषय कोड - 01)

अधिकतम अंक - 200	प्रश्न-पत्र में पृष्ठों	प्रश्न-पत्र में प्रश्नों	समय - 03 : 00 घंटे
	की संख्या : 7	की संख्या : 27	
Maximum Marks – 200	Number of Pages in	_	Time – 03 : 00 Hours.
	Question Paper: 7	in Question Paper : 27	

परीक्षा केंद्र क्रमांक Examination Centre Code	परीक्षार्थियों द्वारा काले/नीले बॉल पॉइण्ट पेन से भरा जाए। To be Filled by Candidates by Black/Blue Ball-Point pen अनुक्रमांक Roll No. घोषणा : मैंने नीचे दिये गए निर्देशों को अच्छी तरह पढ़कर समाहें तथा उनसे मैं पूरी तरह सहमत हूँ। Declaration : I have read and Understand the directions below and totally agree with them.	झ लिये
	अभ्यर्थी के हस्ताक्षर दिनांक Signature of Candidate	

अभ्यर्थियों हेतु निर्देश: INSTRUCTIONS FOR CANDIDATES:

- 1. सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं।
 - All questions are compulsory.
- 2. निर्देशों को भलीभाँति पढ़ने व समझने के साथ-साथ प्रश्न-पत्र तथा प्रश्न-सह-उत्तर पुस्तिका (QAB) में आवश्यक प्रविष्टि करने हेतु 10 मिनटों का अतिरिक्त समय दिया जाएगा।
 - Extra time of 10 minutes will be given for careful reading and understanding instructions as well as for making required entries in Question Paper and Question Cum Answer Booklet (QAB)
- 3. प्रश्न-पत्र तथा QAB में किसी भी प्रकार की प्रविष्टि करने के पूर्व अभ्यर्थियों को कुल पृष्ठ संख्या की जाँच अवश्य कर लेनी चाहिये तथा किसी भी प्रकार की विसंगति होने पर वीक्षक को सूचित कर प्रश्न-पत्र/QAB की दूसरी प्रति प्राप्त करना चाहिये।
 - Before making any entry on Question Paper and QAB candidate should count and check the no. of pages and if any discrepancy is seen then invigilator should be informed immediately for another copy of Question paper/QAB.
- 4. प्रश्न-पत्र तथा QAB में समस्त प्रविष्टियाँ काले/नीले बॉल पॉइंट पेन से करें। Each entry on Question Paper and QAB should be done with Black/Blue Ball-Point Pen.
- 5. प्रश्नों के हिंदी अथवा अंग्रेजी प्रारूप, दोनों में से किसी भी भाषा में वर्तनी संबंधी अथवा अन्य त्रुटि होने पर ऐसी त्रुटियों की समझ व निराकरण की अपेक्षा स्नातक स्तर के अभ्यर्थियों से करते हुए ऐसे प्रश्नों को आपित्त योग्य नहीं माना जाएगा। उक्त के संदर्भ में अभ्यावेदनों पर आयोग द्वारा विचार नहीं किया जाएगा।
 - In Hindi/English format of questions some minor spelling/other mistake in either one of languages will not be considered objectionable as it is expected that candidates being graduate can percept and understand that. No applications regarding the same will be entertained by the commission.
- 6. अभ्यर्थियों हेतु परीक्षा के दौरान किसी भी प्रकार के कैलकुलेटर, लॉग टेबल, मोबाइल फोन, पेजर अथवा अन्य किसी भी प्रकार के संचार व गणन यंत्र का प्रयोग पूर्णत: वर्जित तथा दंडनीय है।
 - Use of Calculators, Log table, Mobile phones, Pagers and any other type of communication or calculating devices are strictly prohibited and punishable.
- 7. रफ कार्य प्रश्न-सह-उत्तर पुस्तिका के केवल अंतिम पृष्ठ पर ही किया जा सकता है। Rough work can be done only on last page of Question Cum Answer Booklet.





सामान्य हिन्दी

(अधिकतम अंक-100)

1.	(क) निम	नलिखित का आशय स्प	ष्ट कीजिये:	2
	(i)	शब्द		
	(ii)	वाक्य		
	(ख) निम	नलिखित मुहावरों का अ	र्थ लिखकर उनका वाक्यों में प्रयोग कीजिये:	5
	(i)	आस्तीन का साँप		
	(ii)	एड़ी-चोटी का ज़ोर ल	गाना	
	(iii)	खून के घूँट पीना		
	(iv)	आँख का काजल बनाव	हर रखना	
	(v)	आटे-दाल का भाव मा	लूम होना	
	(ग) निम	नलिखित लोकोक्तियों व	न अर्थ स्पष्ट कीनिये:	3
	(i)	आई तो रोज़ी नहीं तो	रोजा	
	(ii)	काठ की हाँड़ी बार-ब	र नहीं चढ़ती	
	(iii)	घर की मुर्गी दाल बरा	नर	
	(iv)	जहाँ न पहुँचे रवि वहाँ	पहुँचे कवि	
	(v)	बाप मरा अन्हियारे, बेटे	का नाम पावर हाउस	
	(vi)	रस्सी जल गई, ऐंठन न	। गई	
2.	(ক) নি	म्निलिखित शब्दों के चा	-चार पर्यायवाची लिखिये:	4
	(i)	अंधकार (ii)	आकाश	
	(iii)	कामदेव (iv)	पक्षी	
	(v)	अनुकूल (vi)	ईमानदारी	
	(vii)	कल्पवृक्ष (viii)	कीर्ति	
	(ख) निम	नलिखित शब्दों के विल	म लिखिये:	4
	(i)	आर्द्र (ii)	खंडन	
	(iii)	मूल्यवान (iv)	मूक	
	(v)	अनुक्रिया (vi)	उन्नति	
	(vii)	चिंतित (viii)	खगोल	
	(ग) निम	नलिखित शब्दों के तद्भ	व रूप लिखिये:	4
	(i)	अक्षत (ii)	अष्टविंशति	
	(iii)	कर्पूर (iv)	दिध	
	(v)	अज्ञानी (vi)	चंद्रिका	
	(vii)	घटिका (viii)	कृष्ण	
3.	(ক) নি	म्निलिखित शब्दों का सं	ध–विच्छेद कीजिये:	6
	(i)	गीतांजलि (ii)	महाशय	
	(iii)	सूर्योदय (iv)	मतैक्य	
	(v)	रोमावली (vi)	जीवाश्म	
	(vii)	रलाकर (viii)	जनादेश	
	(ix)	निशानन (x)	शाकाहारी	
	(xi)	अनूदित (xii)	स्वेच्छा	





(ख) निम	नलिखित शब्दों की संधि कीजिये:	4
(i)	नील + अंचल (ii) रत्न + अवली	
(iii)	हरि + ईश (iv) क्रिया + आत्मक	
(v)	अधि + ईक्षक (vi) मरण + आसन्न	
(vii)	परि + ईक्षण (viii) मूल्य + अंकन	
(ग) निम	नलिखित शब्दों का समास-विग्रह कीजिये:	6
(i)	चिड़ीमार (ii) वनवास	
(iii)	पदच्युत (iv) मंत्रिपरिषद्	
(v)	सकुशल (vi) चलाचली	
(vii)	सेवार्थ (viii) शोकाकुल	
(ix)	मुँहतोड़ (x) दोषपूर्ण	
(xi)	जातिगत (xii) दिलतोड़	
(घ) निम	नलिखित का सामासिक शब्द लिखिये:	4
(i)	स्नान के लिये आगार	
\ /	सभा के लिये भवन	
(/	समाचार के लिये पत्र	
()	विधान के लिये सभा	
` ′	हवन के लिये सामग्री	
	भाव से अभिभूत	
	घृत से मिश्रित	
	रोग से पीड़ित	
	ाम्नलिखित शब्दों में कौन–कौन से उपसर्ग हैं? बताइये :	4
	अत्युक्ति (ii) दुराचार	
` /	प्रपंच (iv) निबंध	
` /	समादर (vi) सज्जन	
` ′	चिरकाल (viii) नपुंसक	_
	निलखित समोच्चारित शब्दों में अर्थ-भेद स्पष्ट कीजिये:	3
	अमित-अमीत (ii) अवलंब-अविलंब	
	कुल-कूल (iv) जगत-जगत्	
` ′	क्षति-क्षिति (vi) तरणी-तरुणी	•
	निलिखित वाक्यांशों के लिये एक-एक सार्थक शब्द लिखिये:	3
. ,	किसी बात को अत्यधिक बढ़ाकर कहना	
()	जो सबके मन की बात जानता हो	
` /	जो कार्य अवश्य होनेवाला हो	
	जो दूसरों में केवल दोषों को ही खोजता हो	
()	भूत, वर्तमान और भविष्य को देखने वाला	
` ′	जो ममत्व से रहित हो	
	निलिखित शब्दों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिये:	4
	अतिथी (ii) आर्शिवाद	
` ′	उज्जवल (iv) कवियत्री	
` '	अधीनस्त (vi) अनूपम	
(vii)	अड्यल (viii) अवमर्स	



4.

5.



- (ख) निम्नलिखित वाक्यों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिये:
 - (i) उसने जल्दी घर जाना था।
 - (ii) भिक्तयुग का काल स्वर्णयुग माना जाता है।
 - (iii) बेटी पराए घर का धन होता है।
 - (iv) बारह बजने को दस मिनट है।
- 6. निम्नलिखित गद्यांश का सार लगभग एक-तिहाई शब्दों में लिखिये और उसका उपयुक्त शीर्षक लिखिये:

संसार के श्रेष्ठ मनीषियों ने घोषणा की है कि मनुष्य एक है और इसीलिये मूल मानव धर्म भी एक ही है। यह इस युग की आवश्यकता नहीं है, किंतु युग का अनुभूत सत्य है। पहले भी दीर्घदृष्टि वाले मनीषियों ने इस बात को अपने-अपने ढंग से कहा था, परंतु आज यह सत्य अधिक व्यापक होकर अनुभूत हुआ है। इसिलिये विभिन्न राष्ट्रीय इकाइयों में पाई जाने वाली संस्कृतियों में और धार्मिक संप्रदायों के विश्वासों में समन्वय करने की चर्चा चल पड़ी है, परंतु समन्वय का अर्थ क्या है? कुछ लोग धर्मों के नाम पर चलने वाले सभी ऊपरी आचरणों को एक साथ जोड़ देने को समन्वय कहने लगे हैं। मुझे समन्वय की यह नीति ठीक नहीं जँचती। समन्वय में धर्मों के उन मूल तत्त्वों पर ध्यान रखना आवश्यक है, जिनको केंद्र करके इन बाह्य आचारों ने रूप ग्रहण किया है।

- 7. शासकीय पत्र का आशय स्पष्ट कीजिये तथा इसकी प्रमुख विशेषताओं को लिखते हुए इसका प्रारूप प्रस्तुत कीजिये: (अभ्यार्थियों को पत्र लेखन में नाम, अनुक्रमांक, पता और शहर का नाम इत्यादि लिखना मना है।)
- 8. (क)(i) हिन्दी साहित्य के काल विभाजन में आधिनक काल को 'गद्य काल' की संज्ञा किसने दी है?
 - (ii) डॉ. रामकुमार वर्मा द्वारा हिन्दी साहित्य के काल विभाजन में 'आदिकाल' को किन रूपों में विभाजित किया है? 2
 - (ख) निम्नलिखित रचनाएँ छत्तीसगढ के किन रचनाकारों की हैं?
 - (i) माटी महक गइस
 - (ii) एक शहर में सपने बिकते हैं
 - (iii) छत्तीसगढ़ का जनपदीय साहित्य
 - (iv) सतनाम की दार्शनिक पृष्ठभूमि
- 9. निम्नलिखित वाक्यों को कर्तृवाच्य में परिवर्तित कीजिये:
 - (i) भीषण गर्मी में हरी सब्ज़ी फ्रिज़ में ही रखनी पड़ती है।
 - (ii) कविता रचना के द्वारा रची जाती है।
 - (iii) खिडकी बंद कर दी जाए।
 - (iv) उसको मेरे सामने हाज़िर किया जाए।
 - (v) तम्हें अंग्रेज़ी किस संस्थान ने पढाई थी?
 - (vi) मेरे द्वारा ही तुम्हारी इस जिज्ञासा का समाधान हुआ।
- 10. निम्नलिखित अंग्रेज़ी गद्यावतरण का हिन्दी में अनुवाद कीजिये:

Life in modern city is tiring. It keeps the mind in a state of uneasiness. Business has to be disposed of quickly and accurately. The noise makes our mind restless. The ever present crowed of people distracts our attention. That is the reason why city dwellers have to seek recreation.

Villages have their own recreations but they are natural not artificial. The village labourer use his body more than his brain. His work puts more strain on his body, therefore he enjoys sound sleep at night. The peaceful and clean atmosphere of the village quickly removes physical fatigue. When the labourer get up in the morning, he feels spurt of liveliness. The peaceful atmosphere of the village does not put strain on our nerves. The sight of green fields, quietness and the murmur of running water offered us rest and pleasure.

11. निम्नलिखित हिन्दी गद्यावतरण का अंग्रेज़ी में अनुवाद कीजिये:

वर्तमान समय में हमारे समक्ष मोहनदास करमचंद गांधी का उदाहरण है, जिन्हें दुनिया महात्मा के नाम से संबोधित करती है। विश्वशांति एवं अहिंसा के संबंध में उनके विचार विश्वशांति में भारत के योगदान के साक्षी हैं। उनके संदेश अनेक देशों और लोगों के लिये महान प्रेरणास्रोत रहे हैं। मार्टिन लूथर किंग और नेल्सन मंडेला जैसे विश्व के नेताओं ने अपने मूल निवासियों की स्वतंत्रता सुनिश्चित करने के लिये उनके सिद्धांतों का पालन किया और भारत के स्वतंत्रता संग्राम में अहिंसा और सिवनय अवज्ञा की। उनकी अद्वितीय अवधारणाएँ इतनी आकर्षक थीं कि अंग्रेज़ों ने भी इनकी सराहना की।



4

6



PART-2 GENERAL ENGLISH (Max. Marks: 50)

1. (a)	Write the synonyms of the following words:	2
	(i) Awkward (ii) Fluent	
(b)	Write the antonyms of the following words:	2
	(i) Disaster (ii) Feeble	
(c)	Write the meaning of the following idioms in English:	2
	(i) Pass the buck	
	(ii) turn over a new leaf	
(d)	Make sentence using the following words to clarify their meaning:	2
	(i) Affected (ii) Delete	
	as directed.	2
(a)	Insert the appropriate models.	
	(i) You have followed instructions.	
	(ii) you please help my son?	
(b)	Supply article wherever necessary.	2
	(i) Liver is largest organ of human body.	
	(ii) Honesty is best policy.	_
(c)	Change the voice.	2
	(i) What makes you angry?	
<i>(</i> 1)	(ii) None saw her in the parlour.	_
(d)	Rewrite the following sentence after making the necessary correction:	2
	(i) The pile of books are missing.	
• ()	(ii) Either he or I are wrong.	•
3. (a)	Rearrange the letters to make meaningful words:	2
(1.)	(i) paemhyt (ii) gearim	2
(b)	Rearrange the jumble words to form meaningful sentences:	2
	(i) impressed/was/performance/quite/his/with/I.	
4 (-)	(ii) effect/we/in/did/much/sales/last/not/year/improvement.	_
4. (a)	Fill in the blanks with suitable preposition:	5
	(i) How did these things come?	
	(ii) you leave now, you will be late.(iii) The Prime Minister of England called the President of America.	
	(iv) Did the boys turn for cricket practice?	
	(v) The firefighter managed to put the fire.	
(b)	Fill in the blanks with suitable verb forms:	5
(0)		5
	 (i) Once upon a time there a man called Damocles.(live) (ii) He a prize for standing first in the quiz competition.(win) 	
	(iii) I hard lately to achieve higher grade.(work)	
	(iv) I six letters since 8 a.m.(write)	
	(v) The Taj here for centuries.(stand)	
5	Translate the following sentences into Hindi:	5
٥.	(i) If you obey your elders, they will love you.	3
	(ii) I don't know that you are ill.	
	(iii) Pandit Nehru was born in Allahabad.	
	(iv) Although Akbar was not educated yet he was a lover of art.	
	(v) He was rewarded for speaking the truth.	
6	Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:	5
••	A website is a collection of different types of data, which can be anything like text, graphics, videos, or	
	combined together to provide useful information. Websites are built for many purposes and uses. Th	
	are four types of websites: personal websites, business websites, informative websites and search engin	
	People started to use the web for different purposes and reasons. People are getting together under a sin	





roof like websites to take collective action like never before. They're posting opinions on online journals. They're organizing political rallies on MoveOn.org; they're volunteering articles for the online encyclopedia Wikipedia.

eBay for instance, has 61 million active members who list, sell, and buy millions of items a week. The whole market place works on the trust created by eBay's unique feedback system by which people buy and sell items in online auctions. Pioneer e-tailer Amazon encourages its customers to sell items alongside its own books, CDs, DVDs and electronic goods. MySpace and Facebook are the latest phenomena in social networking sites, attracting millions of visitors to upload photos, and share information. In photosharing sites like Flickr, people not only share photos but also take time to attach tags to their picture, which help everyone to find where the photos are taken. YouTube allows its users to upload, view and share movie clips and videos. Millions of people use Google search engine to search for information on the Web. Skype on the other hand, looks like software that lets users to make free phone calls over the internet. Peer-topeer network software such as BitTorrent allows user to swap songs. It is a protocol for transferring music, films, games, etc. sometimes illegally. When users download a torrent, by the way they are uploading it to another user.

Questions:

- (i) What is a website?
- (ii) What are four types of websites?
- (iii) Which software is used to make free phone calls over the internet?
- (iv) Find the synonym of 'compilation' from the passage.
- (v) Find the antonym of 'prohibit' from the passage.
- 7. Write a latter to your friend Mohan congratulating him on his brilliant success in the exam. (Candidate must not mention his/her Name, Roll No. or any sign of identity)

 5
- 8. Write a precis of the following passage in about one third of the original length in your own words: 5 We all know what we mean by a 'good' man. The ideally good man does not drink or smoke, avoids bad language, converses in the presence of men only exactly as he would if there were ladies present, attends church regularly and holds the correct opinion on all subjects. He has a wholesome horror of wrong-doing and realizes that it is our painful duty to castigate sin. He has a still greater horror of wrong thinking, and considers it the business of the authorities to safeguard the young against those who question the wisdom of the views generally accepted by middle-aged successful citizens. Apart from his professional duties, at which he is assiduous, he spends much time in good works: he may encourage patriotism and military training; he may promote industry, sobriety and virtue among wage earners and their children by seeing to it that failures in these respects receive due punishment; he may be a trustee of a university and prevent an ill-judged respect for learning from allowing the employment of professors with subversive ideas. Above all, of course, his 'morals' in the narrow sense must be irreproachable.

भाग-3 छत्तीसगढ़ी भाषा (अधिकतम अंक-50)

- 1. निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिये:
 - (अ) निम्नलिखित शब्दों के छत्तीसगढी समानार्थी लिखिये:
 - (i) मशरूम
- (ii) अमरूद
- (iii) आटा
- (iv) खजूर
- (v) तरबूजा
- (आ) निम्नलिखित छत्तीसगढी शब्दों के हिन्दी समानार्थी लिखिये:

5

5

- (i) रमकेलिया
- (ii) कोंचई
- (iii) तुमा
- (iv) गोंदली
- (v) आदा





	(इ) संबंध निरूपित कीजिये:	2
	(अ) बछवा (क) गाय का नर बच्चा	
	(आ) पठरू (ख) बकरी का नर बच्चा	
	(इ) बिछिया (ग) गाय का मादा बच्चा	
	(ई) पठिया (घ) बकरी का मादा बच्चा	
2.	(अ) निम्नलिखित छत्तीसगढ़ी स्त्रीलिंग शब्दों को पुल्लिंग में परिवर्तित कीजिये:	2
	(i) लबरी (ii) घसनिन	
	(आ) निम्नलिखित शब्दों के विलोम बताइये:	2
	(i) नावा (ii) हरू	
	(इ) निम्नलिखित सामासिक शब्दों के प्रकार बताइये:	2
	(i) करियाबादर	
2	(ii) गोंदली फटाका निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिये:	10
3.	ानम्नालाखत प्रश्ना के उत्तर दार्जिय: (i) छत्तीसगढ़ी में सौ की संख्या को क्या कहते हैं?	10
	(ii) छत्तीसगढ़ी मुहावरा 'करम–फाटना' का अर्थ बताइये।	
	(ii) 'बइला' का बहुवचन रूप बताइये।	
	(iv) छत्तीसगढी हाना (कहावतें) 'कोस–कोस म पानी बदलेंं, चार कोस म बानी' का अर्थ बताइये।	
	(v) क्रोध, लोभ कौन-सी संज्ञा है?	
	(vi) 'अबुझमाडिया' किस भाषा परिवार से संबंधित है?	
	(vii) छत्तीसगढ़ी जनऊँला 'निदया के तीर-तीर, केकड़ा बइठे धारिक धार का अर्थ बताइये।'	
	(viii) 'अइन' उपसर्ग लगाकर छत्तीसगढ़ी का एक शब्द बनाइये।	
	(ix) बस्तर क्षेत्र में बोली जाने वाली बोलियों का नाम लिखिये।	
	(x) 'आड़ी' प्रत्यय लगाकर छत्तीसगढ़ी के एक शब्द बनाइये।	
4.	निम्नलिखित प्रशासनिक शब्दों के छत्तीसगढ़ी रूप निर्दिष्ट कीजिये:	8
	(i) तत्काल (ii) यात्रा भत्ता	
	(iii) वेतन वृद्धि (iv) विभाजन	
	(v) प्राधिकृत करना (vi) प्रेषिती	
	(vii) प्रतिभूति पत्र (viii) वार्षिक	
5.	निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिये:	5
	(i) छत्तीसगढ़ी नाटक 'बेटी के मनसूबा' के लेखक का नाम।	
	(ii) छत्तीसगढ़ी कहानी 'हीरू के कहिनी' के रचनाकार।	
	(iii) छत्तीसगढ़ी उपन्यास 'फुटहा करम' के लेखक।	
	(iv) छत्तीसगढ़ राजभाषा आयोग का दूसरा प्रांतीय सम्मेलन किस वर्ष हुआ था?	
	(v) गयाराम साहू के किसी एक निबंध का नाम बताइये।	
6.	निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिये:	5
	(i) बहुचर्चित 'सुरता के चंदन' के रचियता कौन है?	
	(ii) छत्तीसगढ़ी भाषा की प्रथम महिला साहित्यकार का नाम तथा उनकी रचनाएँ बताइये।	
	(iii) छत्तीसगढ़ी भाषा के 'पाणिनी' जिन्होंने छत्तीसगढ़ी का प्रथम व्याकरण लिखा, कौन थे।	
	(iv) किसके काव्य का प्रमुख विषय प्रकृति, चित्रण एवं प्रेम है?	
7	(v) 'छत्तीसगढ़ी गीत अउ किवता' काव्य संग्रह के प्रणेता के नाम बताइये।छत्तीसगढ़ी राजभाषा एवं राजभाषा आयोग के संबंध पर प्रकाश डालिये।	•
	छत्तासगढ़ा राजभाषा एव राजभाषा आयाग क सबध पर प्रकाश डालिया छत्तीसगढ़ में प्रकाशित पत्र, पत्रिकाएँ एवं साहित्य के संबंध में चर्चा कीजिये।	2 2
σ.	ज्याराण् च त्रममारापः चयः, चायममर् रूपः पाएरपः यम् प्रथमः च प्रथाः यमाणपाः ————————————————————————————————————	

